Annual General Meeting of the West Sussex Fun Run League

To be held at Steyning Athletics Club, Sunday 27th November 2022, 10:00am.
Agenda

	
	
	By whom
	Duration

	1
	Introduction of all reps and welcome to any new reps.
	All
	10 mins

	2
a)

b)
	Review of 2022
Attendance figures etc.
Completers
	Phil

Jill
	10 mins
5 mins

	3
a)

b)
c)
d)
e)
	League Administration 
To confirm membership of clubs
Confirmation of reps contact details   wsfrlreps@googlegroups.com
To confirm race fees for 2023
Scoring system

Smart Rrs
	All
	25 mins

	4
a)

b)
	League Finances
Review of accounts
2023 membership fees
	Ray
	10 mins

	5
	Election of officers and thanks for work done this year
	All
	5 mins

	6
a)

b)
	Looking forward to 2023
To agree the event programme for next year
Discussion of any potential clashes and gaps in the calendar
	Jill/All

	5 mins
10 mins

	7
	2023 is the 40th Anniversary of the League.  Are we going to celebrate?
	All
	

	8
	AOB
	All
	30 mins

	9
	Agree date and time for the half yearly meeting.  
	All
	5 mins

	10
	Presentation of awards
	Phil
	5 mins



2.5 hours
Minutes
The meeting started promptly at 10:00am.

Reps were present from 16 of the 17 member clubs with apologies from Darren Lodge (Worthing Harriers)
2. Review of the year:
a) Attendance figures circulated by Phil.  These are very clear and well laid out so it wasn’t considered necessary to go through all the sheets individually.  It was noted that since the races were last held in 2019 attendance is down.  Club membership hasn’t fallen so, now we’re getting back to normal, races could be promoted more to encourage better attendance.  Junior events particularly were lower in numbers and some clubs didn’t hold a junior run.  It is important to encourage younger runners to see exercise as part of a normal healthy lifestyle.
b) Only 8 completers from 2022: Ray Chick (Fittleworth), Natasha Sparks (Goring RR), Ian Dickenson (Horsham Joggers), Steve Eastty and Tony Blayden (Lancing Eagles), Sonia Edwards, Andy Elphick and John Harding (Portslade Hedge Hoppers).  Congratulations to those runners.
3. League Administration
a) All clubs to remain part of the League for 2023 no other clubs have requested to join.
Fittleworth Flyers are no longer members of EA but continue to be part of the League.  They won’t hold a race in 2023 but are looking to hold a new event in March 2024

b) Rep Contact Details have been updated and a new list is attached and the website updated.  Please keep me informed of any changes throughout the year.  The Google Group email now has 37 addresses listed.  If anyone is getting emails that they no longer want please let me know and I can remove them.
c) Race fees for 2023 are already agreed on – see table below.  Fees for 2024 are to be discussed at half year meeting to enable early races time to plan their events.  It was asked if we could have a single flat rate for all race entries but decided that as some have higher costs we will keep them as they are for now.  Junior fees are to rise to £2, a standard fee for all both in advance and on the day.
	
	Senior WSFRL
	Senior non-league
	Junior WSFRL
	Junior non-league

	In advance
	£7
	£10
	£2
	£2

	On the day
	£10
	£12
	£2
	£2


Please note ‘senior’ refers to the senior race and ‘junior’ refers to the junior race regardless of age.

This is the maximum permitted, not the minimum.  Most clubs still charge just £5 entry fee.
Since the AGM we have realised that at the previous meetings we agreed higher fees for adults as table below.  The reason behind having higher fees was to encourage runners to not enter on the day during uncertainty over Covid.  As we didn’t hold a half year meeting in 2022 we missed the opportunity to vote on 2023 fees.  If clubs feel they need to charge these higher rates for 2023 they may.  We will vote again for 2024 fees at the half year meeting.
	 
	WSFRL club member 
	Any other runner 

	In advance 
	£7 
	£15 

	 On the day 
	£15 
	£20 


d) It was decided that despite a fall in numbers for 2022 the scoring system would remain unchanged with clubs getting up to 25 points for attendance and the top 10 scores to count.  Full description of the scoring system is on the League’s website: http://westsussexfunrunleague.org.uk
The only change for 2023 will be that all clubs will get their average ‘away’ score for their home race.

Julian Boyer mentioned that Haywards Heath Harriers give their members the option of paying £25 in advance and can then be entered for as many races as they like for the year with the club paying the difference.  This seems an excellent method to encourage more runners to attend races.
e) Smart Rrs is a constant issue among race organisers, the main problem being that it is out-dated and not compatible with modern computers.  On the plus side, when it runs the results are very quick to produce and gives all the figures required by the League at the click of a button.  In their absence, Kerry Moran (Hove Hornets) and Henry Harris (Crawley Run Crew) have been volunteered to see if they are able to give the system an overhaul to make it compatible with modern computers.
Kerry has put forward a proposal for a simpler method of producing race results using a parkrun style system.

The original proposal was for the use of tokens for both registering runners and giving finishing position. However, most insurance policies state that runners should have their name, an emergency contact number and medical details on their race number. This seems to rule out the use of a token. However it was suggested that each club could be is issued with up to 100 reusable race numbers. So, Arunners 1-100, Burgess Hill 101-200, and so on. One of these could be issued to each runner and kept for the whole year (or possibly longer!)  Each number would have its own individual barcode on the front which could be scanned at the finish and space for medical and emergency contact details on the back.  Club reps would keep a list of their runners and would send the name and number of the runners intending to run each race to that race organiser.  Mark Anderson (Fittleworth) and Bryan Darney (Goring Road Runners) agreed to looking into sourcing these.  This would probably still work out less expensive than each club paying for non-recyclable numbers for their home events.
4.  League Finances.
a) As shown in the figures circulated by Ray Chick the League has a healthy bank balance.  The League used to buy insurance to cover every race for a year and this is what the money was used for.  As this became unviable due to cost now clubs organise their own insurance so the fund is not being used.  This could be a good start for purchasing reusable numbers.  The only expense to the League this year has been the £5 monthly fee paid to the building society for the use of the account.  A priority for the new Treasurer must be to find a new bank account.
b) No subscription fees for membership of the League for 2023.  Looking forward, if any new club asks to become members of the League they could be asked to pay a joining fee as they haven’t contributed to the pot.
5.  Election of Officers
Camilla Bishop (Steyning) agreed to put her name forward as Chairperson this was quickly proposed, seconded and voted unanimously so the League has a new Chair!  Many thanks to Camilla.

Kerry Moran volunteered for the position of Secretary has been gratefully accepted although, as she is like to be busy with the Smart Rrs project, Jill Renson has agreed to continue as support for now.

Many thanks for the beautiful flowers and card.

Oliver Dewdry (Burgess Hill) has agreed to fill the vacant position of Treasurer.
Phil McErlain offered anyone the opportunity to take over as Statistician, had no takers so agreed to continue the excellent job he’s been doing for several years.
Thank you to those who have been involved and welcome to the new officers.

6.  Looking Forward to 2023
a) The 2023 calendar is attached with just a few changes from 2022.  Fittleworth will not be holding an event this year but hope to have news of a new race to be held in March of 2024.  Saints & Sinners quickly jumped in to move their race forward a week to where the Fittleworth race had been.  A couple of events are still ‘date to be confirmed’.

b) The Hedge Hoppers 5 is still only a proposed date which will clash with a Sussex Grand Prix and the Gatwick half.  In July the Round Hill Romp and Hornets’ Stinger are only a few days apart.  Mainly we have achieved a pretty even spread of races throughout the year.
Runners who assist at another club’s event will have this count towards completer eligibility.

7.  40th Anniversary 
As it is very difficult to put on another event in an already busy race calendar it was decided that we would concentrate instead on promoting the events we already have but the 2023 Completer T-shirts to state that it is the 40th Anniversary of the League
8.  Any other Business

Use of headphone is not allowed at League events club reps are to ensure their runners are aware of this rule.

Junior events have a huge age range is there an appetite for splitting runners into different events for different age groups?

Use of collapsible cups does not seem to be very prevalent at the moment.  Many clubs offered water stations to ‘fill your own’ both during and after their races.  Some clubs still had a supply of cups that they were using but will not replace.  It is hoped that runners will become more accustomed to bringing their own reusable cups.
9.  Half year meeting

After the Seven Stiles race on Sunday 23rd July.  Andy James (Henfield) to see if there’s a room available at the Leisure Centre if not Camilla will check the availability of the Steyning clubhouse.
10.  Presentation of Awards
Norman Cook Memorial Trophy, the Ray Chick award and banners to most improved junior and senior clubs.

Senior points
Portslade Hedge Hoppers

Junior points
Steyning AC

Senior improvement
Steyning AC

Junior improvement
Steyning AC

Senior participation improvement
Steyning AC

Junior participation improvement
Steyning AC

Finally many thanks to Camilla Bishop and Steyning AC for the use of their clubhouse for this meeting.

